
Minera News September 2022 
 

 Minera Community Council (MCC) met for its monthly meeting on 22nd 
September.  There was no meeting in August, and the September 
meeting was slightly delayed, due to the mourning period for the late 
Queen. 

 The Gwynfryn playground renovation will start shortly, we are just 
waiting for the actual date from the contractor 

 Our Borough Councillor, Jerry Wellens, has spoken to Wrexham Council 
about the failed fencing on Minera Hall Road with and it is hoped it will 
be repaired soon.  

 Our local PCSO’s are keeping an eye on the issue of the vandalism in 
Minera playground 

 The old derelict phone kiosk in New Brighton has been replaced by a 
newly renovated one 

 We have successfully bid for a further defibrillator for the community. If 
anyone would like training in using a defibrillator, please contact the 
Clerk  

 A Youth Service in Minera will shortly be re starting, based at the 
container on the football field. It is being run by Wrexham Council youth 
service, funded by MCC. 

 We had clarification that cycling is permitted on public footpaths, with 
the consent of the landowner. Wrexham Council permits this along the 
footpath from the lead mines up to the kissing gate before Rock Cottage, 
near the entrance to the quarry. 

  A visit has been made to Minera Hall to meet a couple who are seeking 
to develop the grounds as a nature garden for the community. 
Developments would be monitored from time to time, and any concerns 
addressed promptly 

 Coffee Companions, run by our Community Agent, continues every 
Tuesday. The next coach trip has sold out quickly, and the Tai Chi group 
is well supported. mineraagent@gmail.com 

 A donation of £200 was made to Hope House children’s hospice. 
 *** There is one vacancy on the Community Council. If anyone is 

interested in becoming a local councillor, please let the Clerk know and 
he will advise you about how to apply. If you are thinking about it and 
have any questions, you are welcome to discuss them with the Clerk, the 
Chair, or any councillor. All our contact details are in the community 
noticeboards and the website: www.mineracc.co.uk  


